
HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

SPECIAL MEETING

October 27, 2011
2:30 p.m.

Members present:  

 Kathy Cofer-teacher, Donna Ghaderi-teacher, Theresa Collins-teacher, Sharon Kennedy-parent, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.

Guests:  Gary Milby, Associate Superintendent for Finance

Mrs. Handel presented the proposed October agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Ghaderi-1st, Collins-2nd)

Good News-MAP TESTING was completed and students did very well.  Mrs. Handel reviewed test score information from the Kentucky Performance Report testing from this past spring.  Administrative/PLC Walkthroughs held today went exceptionally well. Many positive comments were made.   Students were on task and when asked what they were learning, they were able to articulate it , several at high levels of understanding.  (
Mrs. Handel shared that SBDM member, Jessica Elmore has relocated out of the Howevalley district and her children now attend Lakewood so she will no longer be serving on the SBDM council.  New nomination sheets will go home tomorrow and elections for a new parent representative will be held soon.

Committee discussed our upcoming PLD day and it was suggested that we utilize that day for KSI, data analysis, and parent conferences.  Conferences will be held from 2 to 5 pm on Tuesday, November 9th which is Election Day as well.
Accident reports from October will be reviewed at the November meeting.  The school activities and MUNIS budgets were given to members.
In other business, Mrs. Handel notified the council that there would be some decrease in Title I allocations from the federal government due to budget cuts at the national level.  Mrs. Collins also discussed that some MAP questions had some questions that teachers felt were not age-appropriate.  Mrs. Handel would share that information with Mark Kopp to see what could be done about it.  (Specifically a question relating to sperm in 4th grade science)

Mr. Milby shared the latest information regarding the land lease and the Board of Education’s position.  The Board will wait for the land lease to be up before building the school.  They will proceed with the state approval process and then wait to see if an agreement is reached with the land lease.  
With no other business Mrs. Cofer made a motion to adjourn.  (Ghaderi-1st, Kennedy-2nd) The meeting adjourned at 3:32 p.m.  


